CITY OF LYNDON CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES MONDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2016

The Caucus Meeting was called to order by Susan Barto at 6:00 p.m. Those present: Jim Baker, Betsy Kramer, Kelly Kramer, Carla Nalley, Becky Ricketts, Cathy Robertson, Mardy Sidebottom and City Attorney, John Singler. Chief Throneberry from Graymoor-Devondale Police Department and several guests were also present.

Mayor Barto stated the Auditor was supposed to be present this evening. He will be reminded before Council meeting next week. The Mayor asked council to have their questions ready and email them to the City in case he cannot come to next meeting. Mayor Barto informed council the second reading of the zoning case at 8050 and 8054 Warwick Ave will be on Monday's agenda. Light Up on Wednesday was announced. Discussion was held. The streetlight petition for Stonewall Way will also be on agenda Monday night. Discussion was held.

Mayor Barto mentioned Emily Lui, a representative from Metro Planning & Design wanted to attend tonight's meeting to discuss the Cornerstone 20/40 "Move Louisville" comprehensive plan. The Mayor suggested Ms. Lui wait until January when the new council members and possibly a new Mayor will be in office to hear the presentation.

There are two applicant's interested in Mayor's position. Mayor Barto asked if 3 council members would serve on a committee to review the resumes and make a recommendation at a called Special Meeting. Mardy Sidebottom, Betsy Kramer and Cathy Robertson volunteered to be on the committee. A deadline will be set and put on Facebook and website tomorrow. Discussion was held.

Carla Nalley mentioned a neighbor brought up to her the streets in her neighborhood needed to be repaved. The Mayor stated the repaving jobs are finished for this year and the City Engineer gives recommendations on which streets are structurally in need of repaving.

Kelly Kramer asked if the City could get an exterminator over to Romara because wasps are coming through the vents. Since colder temperatures will kill them off, service to exterminate can be set up in the spring. Betsy Kramer mentioned she would like to put in budget to have pictures made for the wall at Romara. The Mayor suggested asking local artists to submit their work for display at the home.

Cathy Robertson inquired about the status of the street signs. The Mayor said they are moving right along. The next section is ordered and installation will contracted out by another company interested. Ms. Robertson also reported the residents in Westmoorland wanted to thank the City for the leaf pickup. Discussion was held.

Graymoor-Devondale Police Chief, Grady Throneberry reported on the deaths of two men found in a home from drug overdoses on Headley Hill Rd. The Chief also talked about a few programs the department is planning to implement to help with drug problems in the area. Discussion was held.

Steve James introduced himself and announced he is applying for the Mayor's position. Resident, Amy Stuber, brought up graffiti on signs and discussion was held on how City could remove it. Becky Ricketts asked about Waffle House plans. Mayor Barto informed her it had to go back through Planning and Design.	
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:26 pm.	
	Susan Barto, Mayor
ATTEST:	

Stacey Woodward, City Clerk